
WHAT TO DO
IF YOU’VE LOST

MEDICAID COVERAGE
• Call the Indiana Division of Family Resources at 800-403-0864. 

If you lost coverage in the last 90 days because you didn’t 
receive or respond to requests for information, we may be 
able to restart coverage without you having to re-apply.

 » Children may remain eligible, even if parents are not, so check 
on your children’s coverage and redetermination dates.

• If you have a medical emergency and 
need coverage, ask your doctor or hospital 
about Presumptive Eligibility, which can 
provide temporary Medicaid, if eligible.

• Check the federal marketplace at www.healthcare.gov 
to see if you qualify for low-cost health insurance.

• If it has been more than 
90 days since you lost 
your coverage, reapply at 
https://fssabenefits.in.gov/bp.

• If you are 65 or soon will be, you may be eligible for Medicare. Find 
out more at www.medicare.gov/basics/get-started-with-medicare 
or contact SHIP at 800-452-4800.

• If you are employed, check with your employer about whether 
you are eligible for health insurance through the workplace.
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